Governor Susana Martinez State Capital 490 Old Santa Fe Trail, Room 400 Santa Fe, NM 87501

<u>Copies via email to staff director James Ross and the members of the New Mexico Game Commission</u>: james.ross@state.nm.us, paul@kienzlelaw.com, billmontoya@hotmail.com, robert_nmgf@live.com, ralphramos@comcast.net, bob.ricklefs@gmail.com, bethryanlawyer@gmail.com, dicksalopek@hotmail.com.

Re: Permit to allow continued, voluntary use of private land for Mexican gray wolf management

Dear Governor Martinez,

We write to respectfully request that you reverse the New Mexico Game Commission's May 7, 2015 decision not to renew a permit for the Ladder Ranch in Sierra County to assist with recovery of state- and federally-protected Mexican gray wolves through providing secure holding pens for wolves en route to or from the wild.

We further request that you ensure the Game Commission rescind its rule promulgated on November 13, 2014 which requires, for the first time, Commission approval for permits allowing private facilities to assist in recovery and reintroduction programs for mammalian carnivores. In addition to undermining the important role played by the Ladder Ranch in the Mexican wolf recovery effort, this provision puts at risk the ability of other facilities to help in conservation of endangered carnivores. We find it odd and inappropriate for state government to interfere with philanthropic activities conducted responsibly by a private landowner on private lands to offset expenses that otherwise would be borne by taxpayers.

Since reintroduction of Mexican wolves began in 1998, the 157,000-acre Ladder Ranch which abuts the eastern border of the Gila National Forest has provided a remote location to temporarily hold wolves that have been removed from the wild or those that emanate from other captive facilities and are due to be released into the wild. The facility also allows for experiments in aversive-conditioning to determine whether wolves can be induced to be less likely to interact with livestock following release to the wild. While we believe that wolf removals have been far too frequent, and releases too infrequent, we recognize the importance of these pens, remote enough to keep captive wolves from human proximity, to accommodate the safe and humane holding of wolves pending their movements elsewhere. Moreover, policy decisions should not be dictated through depriving managers of infrastructure.

Another issue for your consideration is that the New Mexico Department of Game and Fish receives substantial funding from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service to cooperate in recovery of an array of endangered species. This decision to deny the permit represents the antithesis of cooperation. The *Albuquerque Journal* quoted the Service as stating that "partnerships between private land owners and federal agencies are essential to wildlife management and endangered species recovery," and the commission's decision "may hamstring

species recovery." The Commission's decision puts at risk continued funding under Section 6 of the Endangered Species Act.

The Game Commission's decision serves to undermine a reintroduction and recovery program with broad public support, into which the state had invested substantial resources until the Game Commission withdrew the state's participation in 2011. We consider this not only adverse for the struggling Mexican wolf, but also just plain bad governance. Please instruct your Game Commission to vote expeditiously to approve the permit and rescind its ill-used authority to serve as a gatekeeper for cooperative conservation on private lands.

Thank you.

Sincerely endorsed by:

Melissa Amarello, Co-Founder Advocates for Snake Preservation Tucson, Arizona

Phil Carter, Wildlife Campaign Manager Animal Protection of New Mexico Albuquerque, New Mexico

Cathy Liss, President Animal Welfare Institute Washington, D.C.

Jenny Barnett, Director of Wildlife, Conservation and Education Binder Park Zoo Battle Creek, Michigan

Karin Vardaman, Director of California Wolf Recovery California Wolf Center Julian, California

Michael J. Robinson, Conservation Advocate Center for Biological Diversity Silver City, New Mexico

Darlene Kobobel, President and Founder Colorado Wolf and Wildlife Center Divide, Colorado

Eva Lee Sargent, Ph.D., Director, Southwest Program Defenders of Wildlife Tucson, Arizona Jonathan G. Way, Ph.D., Founder Eastern Coyote Research Osterville, Massachusetts

Tara Thornton, Program Director Endangered Species Coalition Washington, D.C.

Dutch Salmon, Chairman Gila Conservation Coalition Silver City, New Mexico

Allyson Siwik, Executive Director Gila Resources Information Project Silver City, New Mexico

Sandy Bahr, Director Grand Canyon Chapter of the Sierra Club Phoenix, Arizona

Kelly Burke, Executive Director Grand Canyon Wildlands Council Flagstaff, Arizona

Emily (Nelson) Renn, Executive Director Grand Canyon Wolf Recovery Project Flagstaff, Arizona

Shelley Silbert, Executive Director Great Old Broads for Wilderness Durango, Colorado

Carol Morrison, Co-Leader, Aldo Leopold Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Silver City, New Mexico

Billie Hughes, Leader, Footsteps of Leopold Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Nutrioso, Arizona

Kathy Ann Walsh, Co-Leader, Phoenix Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Phoenix, Arizona Linda Starr, Co-leader, Rio Grande Valley Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Albuquerque, New Mexico

Carol Johnson, Co-leader, Sangre de Cristo Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Santa Fe, New Mexico

Fran Krackow, Leader, Tucson Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Tucson, Arizona

Audrey Mae, Co-leader, Yavapai Broadband Great Old Broads for Wilderness Prescott, Arizona

Maureen Hackett, MD, Founder Howling For Wolves Hopkins, Minnesota

Louise Kane, J.D., Founder Justice for Wolves Eastham, Massachusetts

Garrick Dutcher, Research & Program Director Living with Wolves Sun Valley, Idaho

Rosalind Switzer, Leader Lobos Rising Mexican Wolf Packtivist Group Phoenix, Arizona

Nancy Warren, Executive Director National Wolfwatcher Coalition Duluth, Minnesota

Ruth Burstrom, M.D., Past President New Mexico Audubon Council Albuquerque, New Mexico

Judy Calman, Staff Attorney New Mexico Wilderness Alliance Albuquerque, New Mexico Wally Sykes, Co-Founder Northeast Oregon Ecosystems Joseph, Oregon

Camilla H. Fox, Founder & Executive Director Project Coyote Larkspur, California

Kim Wheeler, Executive Director Red Wolf Coalition Columbia, North Carolina

David R. Parsons, Carnivore Conservation Biologist Rewilding Institute Albuquerque, New Mexico

Mary Katherine Ray, Wildlife Chair Rio Grande Chapter of the Sierra Club Winston, New Mexico

Kevin Bixby, Executive Director Southwest Environmental Center Las Cruces, New Mexico

Donna Stevens, Executive Director Upper Gila Watershed Alliance Gila, New Mexico

Kirk Robinson, Ph.D., Executive Director Western Wildlife Conservancy Salt Lake City, Utah

Thomas Hollender, President White Mountain Conservation League Pinetop, Arizona

Melanie Weberg, Founder Wildlife Public Trust & Coexistence Star Prairie, Wisconsin

Bethany Cotton, Wildlife Program Director WildEarth Guardians Denver, Colorado

Kim Vacariu, Western Director Wildlands Network Portal, Arizona Roger Alink, Founder and Director Wildlife West Nature Park Edgewood, New Mexico

Maggie Howell, Executive Director Wolf Conservation Center South Salem, New York

Will Pryor, Curator Wolf Mountain Nature Center Smyrna, New York

John Linehan, President & CEO Zoo New England (Franklin Park Zoo & Stone Zoo) Boston, Massachusetts

<u>Please reply to:</u>

Michael J. Robinson, Conservation Advocate Center for Biological Diversity P.O. Box 1727 Silver City, NM 88062

michaelr@biologicaldiversity.org